Donald R. Emert

Plant Manager

Air Products and Chemicals, Inc.

4575 Highway 90 East

Pace FL 32571

Dear Mr. Emert:


Department representative Charles Norman inspected your facility on April 25, 2002 with the assistance of Lisa Ann Cich of Air Products (APCI).  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  It indicates compliance at the time of the inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.  A summary of the findings and comments follow.

· On the walkthrough of the facility, Mr. Norman visited each control room to determine current operating conditions and the status of each plant.  The Prill Tower and CHEAF Unit were down for maintenance.  Methylamines Plant #4 was not operating.  No excess visible emissions were seen.  Based on the data observed in the control rooms, the facility was operating within permitted limits.

· Mr. Norman reviewed production records and operating records for the first quarter of 2002.  These records indicated the facility was operating within permitted limits.

· The Startup, Shutdown and Malfunction Plans were available online throughout the facility.  They contain operating procedures, checklists, and reporting requirements for startups, shutdowns and malfunctions.  The Department recommends a review of these plans to ensure they address impacts upstream and downstream of each plant or emission unit undergoing a startup, shutdown or malfunction.
· During the previous records review of the Ammonium Nitrate Plant, Department inspectors found the production records in the control room did not match those kept in the accounting department.  The production used by the accounting department was a calculated number using tank levels and other parameters and the data were not representative of actual production.  The daily logs of production kept in the Ammonium Nitrate Plant were deemed more accurate for determining compliance.  APCI has submitted a proposal to the Department for determining the accuracy of production.  This proposal is currently under review by the Department.

· All required testing has been done.  Each test met the permitted limits.  

· Per Conditions MM.5 and MM.6 of the Title V permit, APCI applied to the Department for approval of an alternate sampling procedure (ASP) for testing for ammonia and ammonium nitrate.  This was done in a May 26, 2000 letter to the Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources.  In a letter dated September 25, 2000, the Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources requested APCI submit its proposal according to Method 301, Field Evaluation of Pollutant Measurement Methods from Various Waste Media.  This is APCI’s next step.  Testing will be required upon permit renewal.
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· In a May 7, 1998, APCI requested the use of an alternate sampling procedure (ASP) for testing the Amines Plant Flare.  The Department approved the request August 1, 2001.  This procedure is in use. 

· Detailed comments on individual emission units and specific conditions are enclosed.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Mr. Norman at 595-8364, extension 1222.

    
 





Sincerely,

    
 





Sandra F Veazey








Air Program Administrator
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